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Abstract
This paper gives multiple references and detailed analysis of the references and their usefulness in answering the question, “What collaborative steps have been taken by academic librarians with other campus departments and how has this been beneficial?” The resources in this annotated bibliography will help to show how this question may be answered. There are multiple avenues for research. These references are a great resource and may lead to more research resources for further study. The summations will provide information about collaboration between librarians and writing center offices, directors of student services, teaching and learning centers, career services, and even collaborations with multiple departments at one time. There will be information on events both successful and failed attempts. There will also be information on analysis of the events and the collaboration processes and the opportunities for future improvement.
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The authors of this article, a librarian and the coordinator of the Tutoring and Writing Center (TWC), discuss their collaboration at Rollins College in Winter Park, Florida. The TWC moved into the library building in January 2013. Afterward, the authors began discussing reasons why they should work together, such as sharing the goal of helping students succeed. The authors conducted a research project to learn more about students’ research and writing. The authors conducted interviews to gather specific information from the students. The ten students were asked questions about their work on past research paper assignments. They indicated they had used the services of the TWC during their research and writing and they had used the library and some of its resources. Unfortunately, the students had also indicated that they did not seek the assistance of librarians often. The authors concluded with an acknowledgment of a need to make improvements in the areas of helping students and working with the TWC. This article helps to show the step-by-step process used in conducting research and analysis for creating an event. It is important to understand the steps needing to be taken during collaboration.
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In this article, the authors discuss the employability program of a university career services department at Liverpool John Moores University (LJMU) in Liverpool, England. The official name of the career services department at LJMU is the World of Work Careers Centre (WOWCC). The WOWCC helps LJMU students develop various skills that are necessary for their future employability, such as verbal and written communication skills. The WOWCC’s former location was in a building separate from the university’s libraries. Since relocating, the WOWCC has been providing career consultation services to students in three libraries of LJMU. Librarians also helped students gain information literacy skills. The authors concluded that the collaboration between the libraries and the WOWCC has resulted in various benefits, such as good working relations between the two departments. The authors also reported very positive student feedback, which included “a 100% satisfaction rate” regarding the career services help the students received and the locations of the career services.
